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NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 
  

Estimated Deadline - December 26 for 

the January issue. 
 

For deadlines and to submit articles      
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Editor—Jessica Himple 
NFMSeditor@outlook.com  
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http://NorthwestFederation.org  
To see this newsletter in living color go to  

http://NorthwestFederation.org/
Newsletters.asp   

and click on the month  
you want to see. 

 
 

Letters From Our Committee Officers: 

Lora Hall - President 
 
 It is with great pleasure 
that I am announcing 2025 
AFMS/MFMS Scholarship 
Honorary Awardees, Mary Lou 
and Jerry Northrup! As our 

honorees they will have the privilege of choosing two 
postgraduate students to receive a $4000 scholarship to 
continue their education and launch their careers.          
 Quoting from their nomination letter, “Mary Lou 
and Jerry exemplify the true spirit of the rockhound world. 
As long-time members of the Hells Canyon Gem and 
Mineral Club in Lewiston, Idaho they have been active in 
most aspects of the club. Mary Lou has served repeatedly 
as the club’s Treasurer. She has also taken up many other 
roles over the years. Mary Lou is currently the NFMS 
Scholarship Chairperson.                                                       
 Jerry has served as Vice President and has 
continually acted as the Club’s Federation Director since 
2015. One will often find Jerry volunteering at the silent 
auction table greeting all with his infectious smile and good 
humor. He and Mary Lou give of themselves, not only at 
their own show, but wherever they happen to be. If they 
are at a show and see the need for some help, they will 
step up before anyone even asks.                                        
 Jerry and Mary Lou are also very involved with their 
family and grandchildren. They have been active supporters 
of the 4H program with their children, and now with their 
grandchildren.                                                                         
 They exhibit a great deal of joy in being present for 
them. Their enthusiasm carries over to the rockhound 
world by sharing their hobby with the youth who show up 
to the meetings. Jerry generally has a pocket full of rocks he 
freely passes out to the young attendees. 
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Letters From Our Committee Officers Continued: 

 Mary Lou and Jerry Northrup freely, joyfully and 
wholeheartedly support the ideals and beliefs of the AFMS 
Code of Ethics. They have been enthusiastic members of 
the Northwest Federation 
for many years, giving of 
themselves as a matter of 
course. For their service 
and dedication, this honor 
should be bestowed on 
them.” 

Congratulations! 

 Since these schol-

arships will be awarded in 

March at the AFMS/EFMLS 

Conference in Hickory, NC 

we had to move up this 

year’s deadline a tad to give Mary Lou and Jerry a chance 

to find and select their candidates. If you or your club has 

someone you who like to nominate as an honoree, please 

send me a letter of recommendation, it is not to soon to 

start thinking about next year.                                             

 I am stealing from Jennifer Haley here when she 

explains, “The AFMS honor is for an individual or a couple 

that stands out beyond the club level although they may 

be a member of the club and part of the nomination letter 

includes their club activity, or may be but doesn’t have to 

be someone special in their affiliation with the federation, 

or maybe but not necessarily with the AFMS, or an earth 

science professor, or a person who has discovered/

confirmed they’ve found a new mineral, or an earth sci-

ence researcher who isn’t a student. It could be a retired 

geologist who does a lot of work with earth science and 

kids in their community somehow, it could even be an am-

ateur fossil collector who found a new species that’s been 

documented or that great find that’s now in a museum. 

It’s always someone recognized beyond their club mem-

bership activities, but it doesn’t have to be someone who 

is actually a member of a club. Most of the time people 

only think of professors, but that’s not set in stone at all. It 

could even be an author who’s written field trip books or 

books about agates, etc. The individual or couple does 

however have to live within the territory of the NFMS 

(within one of our 6 states).”                                               

- Lora Hall                                                                                

 

 

Michael Rhodes - 1st 
Vice President 
 
 This time of year is a 
time of gratitude and reflec-
tion. As I write this, Thanksgiv-
ing is just a few days away and 
by the time this newsletter is 
published and distributed the 

Holiday Season will be fast approaching, I first want to ex-
press my appreciation to our Creator, by whatever name 
you call him or her, for the beauties of nature. I love the 
beauty I see in the countryside as I join others searching 
for rocks and minerals and for the beauty found in those 
stones. I am grateful to be part of this federation of rock, 
gem, and mineral clubs who unite to protect our access to 
the lands where these stones are found, and who provide 
education on the materials we find. I am grateful for those 
who serve in the NFMS. not only those in the Executive 
Committee, but for all those who volunteer to serve in our 
numerous committees that are important to help the fed-
eration function. Lastly, I am grateful to each of you who 
love this hobby of ours. I had a chance recently to reflect 
on my journey in this hobby. I started as a 14 year old who 
loved rocks. I was fortunate to have a mentor who taught 
me how to use and maintain lapidary equipment, how to 
cut and polish stones, and who took me out to find a varie-
ty of rocks during the 4 years I worked at his rock shop. My 
path has not been one I could see from the beginning. I 
never expected to be teaching lapidary at 2 different mili-
tary base hobby shops and later at two different senior 
center lapidary labs. I never expected to be a club presi-
dent. And certainly never expected to be a federation 
officer, but have done my best to embrace these roles 
over the 60 years since I first walked into that rock shop. I 
want to wish you a Happy Holiday Season, whichever holi-
days you celebrate this month, and look forward to enjoy-
ing this hobby in the year ahead. If you find yourself willing 
to volunteer in some way to help this federation move for-
ward, your help will be greatly appreciated. If you just 
want to support your local club, that is important as well. 
As always, ROCK ON!! 

 

- Michael Rhodes                                                                      

Continued on page  3 
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Letters From Our Committee Officers Continued: 

 
Judi Allison -  
Secretary (Treasurer 
Pro Tem) 
 
A word from your Secretary 

If you look through this news-
letter you will find an article 
about Poetry. It is included in 
the hope that some of you will 
try your hand at one of the po-

etic formats and perhaps submit it to your newsletter edi-
tor. Perhaps they, in turn, will submit your poetry for the 
Bulletin Aids Contest. It’s fun to try and you might discover 
you really are a poet. But you need to hurry as the contest 
will be ending soon. (Even if you miss this year, maybe you 
will be entered next year.) I have added my quick stab at 
the Acrostics and Cinquain below. Have some fun and try 
it out. And keep on rockin’. 

December: 

Delightful time of the year                                                    
Excitement abounds                                                           
Christmas is coming                                                               
Eagerly awaiting                                                                    
Merriment and fun                                                             
Bringing families home                                                         
Endless joy all around                                                            
Remembrance in life 

 

Crystals                                                                                     
Perfect Glimmer                                                                     
Give warmth to the senses                                                   
Excite, Delight, Amaze, Entrance                                       
Crystals 

A word from (the still reluctant) Treasurer pro tem 

I want to toss out kudos and a big Hooray to the Grays 
Harbor Rock Club!!! They are the first club to submit their 
dues and information for 2025! Great job, Grays Harbor! 
Let their example be a challenge to all. When dues are 
paid on time current information can be gathered and we 
will be able to make an up-to-date Directory. Happy Holi-
days to all and keep warm and safe. 
- Judi 

 
 

 
Gary Warren -  
2nd Vice President 
  
 Well, we are into the 
holiday seasons, and I hope that 
everyone is enjoying this time 
of year. 

 I would like to intro-
duce myself to all of you and tell you a little about myself 
to help you get to know me better. I am a member of the 
Golden Spike Rock and Mineral Club here in Ogden, Utah 
and have been a rockhound for many years. I was a mem-
ber of the Cache Rock and Gem Club for over 15 years and 
was president of that club for the same amount of time. 
During this time, I revised the Rockhounding Utah Book, 
and then I also revised the Rockhounding Colorado book 
and the Rockhounding Nevada book. When the company 
originally came to me to have them revised, they wanted 
me to check out all the sites within the books and put in 
GPS coordinates and then make sure that the sites were 
still available. I am now again rewriting the Rockhounding 
Utah book and next year I will rewrite the Rockhounding 
Nevada book to keep them current. This has been a whole 
lot of fun for my wife and I, who accompanied me on all 
the trips. I have to say that I have visited every site in all 
three books and found some of the sites to be a great 
place to hunt for rocks. One thing that did stick out as I 
was checking out these sites was a little disturbing to me. 
People who went out to hunt for their rocks did not fill in 
the holes that they had dug and a lot of the people did not 
adhere to some of the rules that are in place for rock hunt-
ers. I know that some of the rules do change from state to 
state, but we still need to make sure as we go out that we 
are considerate of others. One rule is, we are casual rock-
hounds and are only allowed a certain amount from a dig, 
and also we are only allowed so much within a year. I have 
watched rockhounds drive a pickup onto a site and fill the 
pickup to the brim with the minerals that are there. 
Please, people, it is ok to rockhound but leave some for all 
of us. 

 I am looking forward to working with you in this 
organization and getting to know you better. If there is 
anything that I can help you with, please get with me and 
let me help you. 
 
- Gary 
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Your opportunity to Help the Federation 

By: Vicki Johnson 

Endowment Fund Committee Chairperson 

 

 

The Endowment Fund Committee is looking for a person to serve as the committee’s Treasurer. This is a vol-
unteer opportunity to support the federation that involves only a couple hours a month of your time. 

 The Endowment Fund Committee meets as a group once a year in conjunction with the Annual Feder-
ation Meeting. Other business, if needed, is conducted via e-mails or telephone communications. The posi-
tion is appointed annually by the NFMS president at the recommendation of the Endowment Fund Com-
mittee Chairperson to serve a one-year term but may be reappointed by mutual agreement between the in-
dividual, the committee chairperson and the NFMS president. 

The Endowment Fund Committee Treasurer duties include: 

1. Serving as an active member of the Endowment Fund Committee participating in committee business dis-
cussions. This includes evaluating proposed expenditure requests to ensure they are within the fund spend-
ing guidelines and committee operating procedures. 

2. Receiving donations to the Endowment Fund from various sources and depositing them into the fund’s 
operating account at Charles Schwab. 

3. Keeps records of all financial transactions of the Endowment Fund Committee. 

4. Sending thank-you letters to the donors acknowledging the receipt of the donations. 

5. Working with the Endowment Fund Financial Advisor and NFMS Treasurer to coordinate the transfer of 
funds, when needed, from the fund’s operating account to the NFMS treasury. 

6. Working with the Endowment Fund Financial Advisor to coordinate the transfer of funds from the NFMS 
investment account to the operating account to ensure adequate funds are available in the operating ac-
count to cover funding obligations. 

 

Other requirements include: 

· The individual must be an active member of a member society of the Northwest Federation of Mineralogical 
Societies. 

· Having access to a computer and the internet to facilitate communications with other committee members. 

For additional information about the duties of the job feel free to contact the previous treasurer of the com-
mittee, Lyle Vogelpohl at 206-932-3292. 

If you are interested in filling this position please contact the Endowment Fund Committee Chairperson, Vicki 

Johnson at 360-751-8031 or vickijrocks@msn.com. 
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Quick Tips for Editors – Playing with Words: Wanna 
Be a Poet?                                                                                               
Linda Jaeger, RMFMS BEAC 

 I don’t know a lot about poetry, but I’ve always 
enjoyed reading it. Somehow, it’s easy on the eyes, it gets 
right to the point (math people like me appreciate con-
cise), it can move the heart, and it can fill our senses with 
delight. When I don’t know much about something, I re-
search! To get an easy first explanation, I frequently go to 
the kid’s version, either online or in the children’s section 
at the library. Here’s what I discovered about two easy-to-
write types of poetry. 

ACROSTICS:                                                                                                                                                                                             
To write an acrostic poem, we choose a word we want to 
write about, spell the word vertically, then use each letter 
to begin the horizontal line it’s on. Each line describes 
something about our word.                                                                   
For example, we could use the word “lava.” 

Languishing molten rock                                                                                                                                                                      
All devouring appetite                                                                                                                                                                        
Violent, exploding fire and ash                                                                                                                                                         
Assembling new rock 

This paints a pretty vivid picture of lava – and we didn’t 
have to worry about much punctuation or even rhyming. 

THE CINQUAIN:                                                                                                                                                                                   
Poetry written as a Cinquain (sing-KANE) has a specific 
form to follow for each line. If you haven’t already 
guessed, a Cinquain has five lines (“cinq” comes from the 
French for five). 

Here’s the format, according to line: 

According to my source, there are some things you should 
be careful about in writing a “... Cinquain or any short po-
em: 1. Don’t be tempted to add extra words of (sic.) sylla-
bles to fill out the form; 2. If every line sounds ‘finished,’ 
there is a full stop at its end, and it sounds boring; 3. A 
Cinquain should build to a climax and have a surprise at 
the last line.”       If we are able to make our Cinquain fol-
low both the word pattern and the syllable pattern, we 
have an ideal Cinquain. 

Let’s try writing a Cinquain about lava: 

Lava                                                                                                                                                                                                        
Exploding fire                                                                                                                                                                                       
Enveloping all things                                                                                                                                                                   

Frightful beauty, spoiling, forcing                                                                                          
New rock 

My efforts are not quite the ideal Cinquain, but this satis-
fies the syllable format, is descriptive of lava, and does 
have a surprise on the last line. 

A related form of poetry you may recognize is Haiku. It 
usually has three short lines with syllables per line going 5 
– 7 – 5 . Haiku also does not rhyme but must relay a vivid 
image to the reader.3 

If you would like to try an acrostic form or a Cinquain 
(making it hobby-related), you can consult with your club 
editor, do some research online or at the library, write and 

rewrite, and finally give your editor a type of poem he/she 
might not have published in the past. 

Editors – does this sound like a club contest? Be sure to 
publish, then save the best poems for your regional con-
test! (Remember, you are the one who decides what arti-
cles, poems, and bulletin issues are contest worthy.) 

References:                                                                                                                                      
 Mitchell, Kathi. “Poetry for Kids.” Mrs. Mitchell’s Virtual School. 05/07/2007. 
04/16/2007. http://www.kathimitchell.com/poemtypes.html .                                                                   
 Rogers, M.S. “30 Days of Poetry – Day 10.” 30 Days of Poetry. 04/20/2003. 
4/16/2007. http://www.msrogers.com/English2/poetry/30_days_of_poetryday_11.htm . 
 Harris Middle School, “Haiku – Lesson 19.” English Student Poetry Lessons for 
Practice. 12/28/07. 07/05/03. http://volweb.utk.edu/school/bedford/harrisms/haiku.htm
(Clip art at top from Discovery Channel School Image Gallery, ©2003. Permission to use for 
educational, not for sale publications granted.)                                                                            
This article re-printed from AFMS Newsletter, 1/2008. 

 

A REMINDER 

The Endowment Fund Committee wants 

to remind all clubs and their members 

that they are still looking for ways to 

spend their available funds this current 

year. The criteria for possible projects 

and/or programs and needed supporting 

documents were listed in the October, 

2024 NFMS newsletter. Proposals must 

be sent to the committee by:              

January 1, 2025. 
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Value of Membership in Northwest Federation 
of Mineralogical Societies 

 The key values of membership are strength in 
numbers and the opportunities provided through affilia-
tion with a historically grounded and respected group of 
hobbyists. As members of the NFMS, each of us repre-
sents a positive image of our desire to learn more and gain 
from our beautiful earth while maintaining its integrity. By 
participating in group led fieldtrips and taking part in local 
clean ups of our forests and collecting areas we are setting 
an example for others to follow. Membership in the NFMS 
automatically gives us membership in the American Feder-
ation Mineralogical Societies. (AFMS). We understand the 
ethics and value of our American Federation Code of Eth-
ics and we follow the guidelines with pride. 

 As members of NFMS, we are able to gain 
knowledge through participation in competitive display. 
We can learn display techniques and ideas to hone our 
presentations from judges trained in specific categories. 
As we gain skills and knowledge, we may be able to enter 
our displays in the American Federation Shows and test 
our skills among a wider range of competitors. If we don’t 
care to take part in the competitive aspect of display, we 
are still able to show off our accomplishments and our 
wares through non-competitive displays. 

 We can share our expertise in a particular area of 
the hobby by creating a program through the AFMS New 
Program competition. Perhaps you have created a special 
way to accomplish a great polish on a cabochon. Maybe 
you could create a “How to” presentation. Perhaps your 
club has taken part in an exciting field trip. It might be 
something others would enjoy learning about through a 
power point. There are so many things within our hobby 
we can share with others. By creating a program we can 
enlighten a broader audience. 

 We have the availability to borrow from the NFMS 
Video Library which houses a myriad of features about our 
earth and our hobby, some of which were created through 
the above endeavor. We are in the process of converting 
some of the historical programs housed on slides into 
presentations that can be readily used for presentations. 
There are programs that guide one through processes in 
creating finished products. You will find presentations 
about a variety of locales or the processes of nature. All 
the programs and the information for borrowing them can 
be found on the NFMS website (northwestfederation.org). 
One can find the programs under the “Library” tab. 

 A contest exists called “The All American”. It en-
tails creating a “book” detailing all that your club does. 
There are categories for meetings, fieldtrips, community 
education and involvement and Juniors participation, to 
name a few. Gather some of your creative members and 
make this a group project. With completion, it can be en-
tered in the contest through the American Federation. 
There are prizes which include gold, silver and bronze 
medals. The book also makes a great display for your 
shows, giving an overview of what your club has to offer. 

 As members, you are always encouraged to con-
tribute to your club newsletter. Perhaps you led a spectac-
ular field trip, or have an amusing antidote about some 
aspect of an outing. Maybe you have a great deal of un-
derstanding about a particular metal working process and 
you want to share the information with others. You could 
create an illustration or a cartoon about the hobby. Are 
you a poet? I guarantee you that your newsletter editor 
would LOVE to publish submissions you care to pass on. In 
doing so, you are giving your editor material that can be 
entered in the Bulletin Aids Contest. There is a wide varie-
ty of categories for entry, so submit something and make 
you and your editor happy. There are certificates and even 
plaques for top entries and you could be the recipient. 
Following the NFMS Bulletin Aids Contest, top entries will 
be submitted to the contest conducted through the AFMS. 

 If you are the individual who provides your club 
with a website to pass along information, there is a con-
test for you. Entry in the website contest can give insight 
into things that are relevant for your audience. It can help 
improve your format and delivery by providing you with 
feedback for catching readers’ attention and imparting 
information and ideas. The contest begins at the NFMS 
level, and like the Bulletin Aids Contest, one may be eligi-
ble to participate in the American Federation portion of 
the contest. 

 The Junior sector of our organization is an ex-
tremely important aspect of our Federation. The Junior 
members are active, intelligent sponges absorbing the 
knowledge older members can impart. They have many 
opportunities to gain from their membership, including 
the AFMS Junior Badge Program, Junior Achievement 
Awards, competitive displays and submitting their written 
work to the new AFMS Junior Newsletter, “Crack the 
News”. Juniors need not be a formal group to take part in 
these opportunities. Even if there is only one Junior in 
your club the opportunities are open to that Junior.  

  
Continued on page  9 



PAGE 9  NORTHWEST NEWSLETTER VOL.64 NO. 7

 

Since our Juniors are not only our future, but our here and 
now, it is important to nurture and encourage them. We 
all have the hope that they will discover the joy of rock-
hounding as we have. They will carry on to our future. 

 As mentioned before, with membership in the 
NFMS, you receive the Northwest Newsletter. Your club 
has the opportunity to have its annual show listed in the 
newsletter. The club can also purchase a larger ad for a 
nominal fee. This ad can be included on the website. The 
newsletter passes on information such as deadlines for 
contests and keeps you informed about important aspects 
of the organization. There are features of interest to mem-
bers and messages from your executive committee. Again, 
you can make it better by giving input. 

 Your club has representation through your Feder-
ation Director. This individual is the liaison between the 
Federation and your club. Your Director is the individual 
who passes on your club’s wishes with input at the annual 
meeting and other times within the year. The Director is 
the official representative to whom you have given the 
power to speak and vote for the wishes of your member-
ship. A New Directors Handbook is housed on the NFMS 
website. 

 The Northwest Federation of Mineralogical Socie-
ties functions through a number of committees. A number 
of the committees may be “a committee of one”. The du-
ties and the extent of needed involvement varies. One can 
find a complete list of the committees and the duties of 
each on the website by reading the By-Laws. A few exam-
ples of committees are Newsletter, Safety, Scholarship and 
Show Coordination. Volunteers come forth to fill the du-
ties of these committees. At any given time, there seems 
to be vacancies in some of the committees. You could vol-
unteer to fill one of these vacancies. You will find volun-
teerism in the Federation is fun and rewarding. One learns 
more about all the Federation as a whole and gains new 
friends and acquaintances. 

 With the advent of electronic newsletters, our 
Federation should be seeing a positive trend in finances. 
As this occurs, we will be able to invest in some positive 
projects to benefit the entire organization. In order to ac-
complish this, the Endowment Fund Committee will need 
ideas AND a collection of folks who are willing to work to 
see the project come to fruition. Remember, this is Your 
Federation. Take advantage of what it has to offer by im-
mersing yourself in the opportunities to make it even 
better. 

 

Each member IS the Federation. Let’s all buy into the idea 

of being an active participant. The rewards are many. 

- Judi Allison 

 

 

DUES ARE DUE  

by Eureka Rock & Gem Club, via The Polished Slab 

 

You pay your dues and what do you get?                   
A year filled with friends and fun – you bet!            
You learn about rocks and minerals too.           
There’s oodles and oodles of things to do! 

There’s field trips and shows and programs galore 
Now what do you mean…CAN’T we offer you more? 
Sure, there’s scads of books for you to read             
To keep your old noggin from going to seed. 

There’s auctions and door prizes, raffles, too!            
If you’re lucky enough you can win a lot of loot.     
You don’t have to remember…you’re reminded to 
meet                                                                          
By the monthly bulletin which we hope is a treat. 

There are displays at each meeting for you to see 
And hot coffee and cakes for cake-eaters like me. 
You can visit with friends to your heart’s content      
So DO pay your DUES...it’s money well spent! 

Did I hear you say work? Yeah, there’s always that 
too,                                                                           
But it can be fun if you work WITH the crew.          
Just do your share…don’t leave it toothers.          
We’d all shrink the work if we had our druthers. 

So plunk down your money and smile when you do, 
Cause there’s a lot of pleasure in the store for you. 
Can’t think of a way you get more for your dough 
Than by joining a Rock Club with “git up and go”. 
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NFMS Nominating Committee 

"If your actions inspire others to dream more, learn 
more, do more, and become more, you are a leader." 

 This is one of my favorite quotes about leader-
ship, which comes from John Quincy Adams, our sixth 
president of the United States. Those words remind me 
about the leadership I have seen and heard about in 
rock and gem clubs, within the seven federations and 
the AFMS, for generations. 

 Each year, the NFMS Nominating Committee 
invites you to help us find good people to nominate for 
the position of 2nd Vice President, to join the executive 
committee of your federation. 

 As members of your club, I know you have a 
good eye and the experience to make recommenda-
tions. Also, if you are an individual interested in being 
2nd VP don’t hold back, let us know. It doesn’t matter if 
we receive more than one nomination between now 
and up to 60 days before the 2025 NFMS Annual 
Meeting, because we can keep a list of names for the 
following year. Nominations for all elected officers of 
the NFMS must be in good standing of a recognized 
NFMS Club, and must be a permanent resident within 
the boundaries of the NFMS. 

 The 2nd VP is a position for one year, and is a 
three-year commitment as you go up the ladder to 1st 
VP and President. 2nd VP is also NFMS Custodian Chair-
man which is an easy job, because all you need to do is 
check in with each of the NFMS officers and chairman to 
see if there have been any changes in the inventory in 
their keeping and make note of it. Following being 
NFMS President, you become NFMS Nominating Com-
mittee chairman for one year, as I am this year. 

 It’s very rewarding being on the executive com-

mittee, and I can tell you that from my experience being 

on these boards over the years in two different federa-

tions. Please send resumes of nomination to me. We 

have a wonderful future to look forward together, and I 

look forward to hearing from you. 

Jennifer Haley, Chairman 

 

Announcements! 

 I am pleased to announce the NFMS has a new 

Safety Chair, Kathy Larson! Yes, many of you know 

Kathy as our previous newsletter editor. She has volun-

teered to continue to serve the federation in this new 

capacity. Kathy can be reached at misaique at hot-

mail.com. Thank you, Kathy! 

 We also have a new Treasurer, Faith Farley! 

Faith is currently our Show Coordinator, and she will be 

starting as Treasurer effective January 1, 2025. This will 

give us time to find a replacement Show Coordinator. 

Faith can be reached at earthmother169 at gmail.com. 

 If you are interested in serving as our Show Co-

ordinator, Faith has everything ready to pass off to 

someone new. We are also looking for someone to 

serve with Larry and Joshua Hulstrom on the Rules and 

Awards Committee. You do not have to be a judge to 

serve on this committee and I am sure Larry and Josh 

would help someone who is new to competitive exhibits 

get up to speed. And last but not least, we are looking 

for someone to organize our annual website contest. 

 If you are interest in any of these positions, 

please give me, Lora Hall-NFMS President a call at (406) 

370-1863 or drop me an email at silvertipminis at 

msn.com. 

 Thank you to everyone who is stepping up to 

serve the NFMS. We cannot do this without our dedicat-

ed herd of volunteers. Or if you prefer a gaggle, pride, 

flamboyance, parade, pack, or float depending on 

whether we are horses, geese, lions, flamingos, ele-

phants, wolves, or crocodiles. 

 Lora Hall, NFMS President 
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The NFMS 1939 Convention                                                  
The Largest of It’s Kind in America      

 On Oct 14-15, 1939 the NFMS held its 3rd Annual 
Convention in Seattle, Washington. The event was hosted 
by the Gem Collectors Club. One thousand members and 
delegates were in attendance! A representative from the 
national mineral magazine, The Mineralogist, estimated an 
additional two thousand visitors from other earth science 
organizations in the Pacific Northwest, affiliated visitors 
and the public combined, made this event one of the larg-
est amateur earth science events of its kind in America at 
that time.                                                                                      
 It was told hundreds of volunteers pulled together 
to make the event a success and described the volunteers 
as being so organized that, “everything was handled so 
well, there was complete elimination of confusion.”   
 There was seating for two-hundred at the ban-
quet, and the popular tickets sold out days before the 
event. Someone hand painted the two hundred place 
cards for the dinner. To make sure some of the visitors 
from out of state who didn’t have tickets could attend the 
night’s special event, members of the hosting club gave up 
their tickets. Phil Brogan, a well-known newspaper man 
from Bend, Oregon, was toastmaster for the evening. He 
spoke about the grand opportunities for earth science 
studies in the Pacific Northwest, and the accomplishments 
and educational work of the NFMS.                                    
 The many fine competitive and non-competitive 
exhibits were displayed at the New Washington Hotel.  

 

 

Fifty glass cases were graciously loaned from Bon 
Marche’s department store in Seattle for the exhibits. Ma-
terial on display were polished specimens, crystals, fossils, 
gems and minerals. Most members of the Gem Collectors 
Club had a display on exhibit. Best Exhibit Award was won 
by the Washington Agate and Mineral Society of Olympia. 
 Ray Gruhlke’s exhibit of fossils and minerals was a 
highlight and written about in the local newspaper. Peter 
Tjossen’s exhibit of identified fossil wood brought in a lot 
of attention. J. Lewis Renton from Portland showed his 
fine collection of opals. There was an excellent display of 
mammal jaws from the John Day formation of Oregon. 
Fine specimens of fossil flora from the Latah of eastern 
Washington were displayed by Charles Fernquist of Spo-
kane.                                                                                            
 By far the most popular exhibit was the fluores-
cent mineral display by Walter Sutter. He captivated the 
audience by setting the stage of the minerals coming to 
life in all their glory, from being seen in ordinary light to 
successive ultraviolet light. Members of the hosting club 
camped in the exhibit hall during the night to safeguard 
the specimens and merchandise.                                         
 The commercial exhibitors were an important part 
of the convention, because not only did they pay for the 
convention by renting space, they were there to assist 
people with any problems they had with their lapidary 
work. Eighty-five years ago, the NFMS 1939 Convention 
was an experience to remember, and a great story to be 
retold about our history of being mineral collectors and 
the joy we experience being hobbyists today.                                  
- Jennifer Haley 
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Thanks for Such a Thoughtful Gesture! 

On behalf of the Northwest Federation Junior Program, I wish to send a hardy thank you to the now disbanded Oregon 
Coast Agate Club. Sadly, the membership had waned to a point that it was not feasible for the club to continue, so the 
few remaining members made the difficult decision to fold up shop. In doing so, they pondered what to do with the 
balance of their funds. They contemplated donations to the Scholarship, Endowment or General fund. They finally 
settled on the Junior Fund “in hope that the youth will discover the joy of rock hounding.” This donation was no small 
amount in our eyes! It consisted of a cashier’s check for $4,016.47. Our Junior Leader has been informed of the wind-
fall, and will hopefully work with the Juniors to brainstorm some special projects or activities that can be accomplished 
with the generous donation. We are extremely grateful to the Oregon Coast Agate Club for realizing the importance of 
our young members and the need to nurture them so that our beloved hobby can survive for generations to come. 

We certainly don’t want to lose any more clubs, but your clubs can also donate to the Federation. There are a number 
of possibilities where funds can be donated. As the Oregon Coast Agate Club did, there is the Junior Fund which is re-
served exclusively to support the Junior Program. A donation to the Endowment Fund can be a way to help boost funds 
to be used for some special project. The general fund is what is used for the working capital of the Federation. One ad-
ditional designation that can be made for a donation is the Scholarship Fund. The money given to this fund helps sup-
port the program that gives scholarship funds to two graduate students in the field of earth sciences. So, if you are 
honoring a fallen member, or simply wish to give, a donation to the NFMS is always graciously accepted and appreciat-
ed. 

And, again our wholehearted thanks to the Oregon Coast Agate Club members who were so thoughtful and generous. 

We are forever grateful. 

- Judi Allison 

 It is with sadness that we inform you of the loss of another of 

our fellow rockhounds. Tom Burchard passed away with his family at 

his side on November 11, 2024. Tom served as Circulation Chairman 

for the NFMS for a number of years. He was the man who was instru-

mental in keeping all the addresses complete and updated so our 

members could receive their newsletters. In addition to his member-

ship in NFMS, Tom also had family and membership in CFMS territo-

ry. Tom became CFMS President in 2015. He was a very popular in-

structor at two of the CFMS rockhounding camps, Camp Zzyzx and 

Camp Paradise, for a number of years teaching lapidary. His mother 

was well known for her beautiful gem trees, and would join Tom at 

the camps teaching her wonderful skills. The Ventura Club of CFMS 

also reported that he was an athlete, a singer, a hunter, EMT & Limo 

driver, a reader and a rockhound with special skills as a lapidary in-

structor. And most memorably he brought joy, laughter and love to 

everyone he met. He will be missed.  
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NFMS Club Show Schedule -- 2024 

Dec 7th & 8th 2024 
Maplewood 
Rock and 

Gem 
Clubhouse 

Maplewood Rock and Gem Winter 
Bazaar 

Heather Martin 

Sat  10 - 5 8802 196th ST SW Shows.maplewoodrockngem@gmail.com 

Sun  10 - 5 Edmonds, WA 98026 www.maplewoodrockclub.com 

Feb 22nd & 23rd 2025 Idaho Gem 
Club 

85th Gem 
Show 

Expo Building 'South Wing'  Brent Stewart 

Sat  10 - 7 5610 Glenwood Willa Renken 

Sun  12 - 6 Boise, ID 83714 idahogemclub.com 

Feb 22nd & 23rd 2025 

Chugach Gem 
and Mineral 

Society 
Shows 

Expo Building 'South Wing'  Paul Burger 

March 1st & 2nd 2025 600 E. Northern Lights Blvd. cavemonpaul@hotmail.com 

Sat  10 - 6 Anchorage, AK 99514  

Sun  10 - 5   

March 1st & 2nd 2025 

Owyhee Gem 
and Mineral 

Society 

O'Connor Field House Paul Deveau 

Sat  10 - 6 2207 Blaine Street devidaho66@outlook.com 

Sun  10 - 5 Caldwell, ID 83605 208-994-8025 

March 14th & 15th 2025 Hellgate 
Mineral 
Society 

30th Annual 
Show 

Hilton Garden Inn Neil A. Maier 

Sat  9 - 6 3720 North Reserve St.  nam56@yahoo.com 

Sun  10 - 5 Missoula, MT 59801 406-546-6013 

March 22nd & 23rd 2025 

NW Mt Gem & 
Mineral Show 

NW Mt. Kalispell Grounds Lloyde Fager 

TBD   

TBD Kalispell, MT 59904 406-250-0285 

March 29th & 30th 2025 

Mount Baker 
Rock and 
Gem Club 

Pioneer Pavilion Community 
Center 

Candi Gerard 

Sat  10 - 5 2007 Cherry Street candisjewlery@gmail.com  

Sun  10 - 5 Ferndale, WA 98248 www.mtbakerrockclub.org 

http://www.facebook.com/groups/prgms
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NFMS Club Show Schedule -- 2024 

April 11th - 13th 2025 

Golden Spike 
Gem & 
Mineral 
Society  

Golden Spike Event Center Margie Miller 

Fri 9 - 6 Weber County Fairgrounds (385) 205-9187 

Sat 10 - 6 1000 N. 1200 W.  goldenspikegem.org 

Sun  10 - 4 Ogden, UT 84401 
FB: Golden Spike Gem & Mineral 

Society 

April 26th & 27th 2025 

Lakeside Gem 
and Mineral 
Club Show 

Benton County Fairgrounds  Larry Hulstrom 

Sat  10 - 5 1500 S. Oak St.  rockhound132@charter.net  

Sun  10 - 4 Kennewick, Washington 99336  lakesidegemandmineralclub.com  

May 3rd & 4th 2025 Everett Rock 
& Gem Club 

70th Annual 
Show 

Evergreen State Fairgrounds,      
Weikel Event Center  

 

Sat  10 - 5 18359 Cascade View Drive  everettrockclub@hotmail.com   

Sun  10 - 5 Monroe, WA 98292   

May 31st & June 1st 
2025 North Idaho 

Mineral Club's 
64th Annual 

Show  

Kootenai County Fairgrounds 
Jacklin Building #25  

Mike McConnell 

Sat  9 - 5 4056 N. Government Way   

Sun  10 - 4 Coeur d'Alene, ID 83815 nimcshowchairman@gmail.com 
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Rock Of The Month: Wulfenite 

 .Wulfenite, a vibrant mineral composed of lead molybdate (PbMoO4), is renowned for its striking or-
ange, red, and yellow hues. Discovered in the 18th century, it was named after Austrian mineralogist Franz 
Xavier von Wulfen, who studied its properties extensively. First identified in the lead mines of Austria, wul-
fenite became a prized mineral among collectors due to its unique tabular crystal shape and brilliant colors. 
Beyond its aesthetic appeal, it has historically been an important ore of molybdenum, a metal critical for 
strengthening steel and enhancing its resistance to corrosion. 

 This mineral forms in the oxidation zones of lead deposits and is often associated with other minerals 
like galena and pyromorphite. Some of the most famous deposits of wulfenite are found in the United States, 
particularly in Arizona’s Red Cloud Mine, which produces some of the finest specimens in the world. Interest-
ingly, wulfenite crystals can also exhibit a striking translucence, making them highly sought after by collectors 
and museums. Its perfect cleavage and relatively low hardness, however, make it fragile, requiring careful han-
dling to preserve its beauty. 

 Aside from its scientific and industrial significance, wulfenite has some fun and fascinating attributes. 

For example, its vibrant orange and yellow varieties have earned it the nickname “butterscotch ore”. Despite 

being relatively rare, wulfenite’s dazzling appearance makes it a favorite in mineral shows and exhibitions. It 

has even been designated the official state mineral of Arizona, highlighting its cultural and geological im-

portance. Whether admired for its aesthetic appeal or valued for its role in industry, wulfenite remains one of 

the most eye-catching and intriguing minerals in the world. 

 

Jessica Himple                                                                                                                                                          

Everett Rock and Gem Club                                                                                                                                      

Editor for NFMS Newsletter 

"Wulfenite." Mindat.org, Hudson Institute of Mineralogy, www.mindat.org/min-4290.html.  

Specimens from my personal collection:                                                  

*Send in photos of your own specimens for a chance to have them showcased in the newsletter! 

Wulfenite and Endlichite, Los 

Lamentos Mts., Chihuahua, 

Mexico 

Wulfenite, Defiance Mine, 

Cochise County, Arizona, USA 

Wulfenite, Red Cloud Mine, 

Silver Mining District, Arizona, 

USA 

"Wulfenite." Encyclopedia Britannica, Encyclopaedia Britannica, Inc., www.britannica.com/science/wulfenite.  

http://www.britannica.com/science/wulfenite
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NFMS EXECUTIVE OFFICERS 2024-
2025 

PRESIDENT:  Lora Hall, Hellgate Miner-
al Society of Missoula, MT, PO Box 
1095, Frenchtown MT 59834     sil-
vertipminis@msn.com  

1ST  VICE PRESIDENT: Michael 
Rhodes,  Golden Spike Gem & Min-
eral Society, 317 E 200 S, Brigham 
City, UT, 84302-2621, (435) 230 0403  
mrmbrhodes0@gmail.com  

 2ND VICE PRESIDENT:  Gary Warren, 
Golden Spike Gem &Mineral Society, 
317 E 200 S. Brigham City, UT, 
84302, (435) 720 - 1775               
rockhunter1946@gmail.com  

EXECUTIVE SECRETARY:  Judi Alli-
son, Hatrockhounds Gem and Miner-
al Society, 1701 NW 11th. St., Hermis-
ton, OR, 97882, (541) 720-4950, 
nfmssec@gmail.com 

TREASURER: VACANT  

Judi Allison (pro tem), Hatrockhounds 
Gem and Mineral Society, 1701 NW 
11th. St., Hermiston, OR, 97882, (541) 
720-4950, nfmssec@gmail.com 

NFMS STANDING COMMITTEES 

BUDGET: 1st Vice President (see  
above) 
 
BULLETIN AIDS: Priscilla Hall-Ford 

Oregon Agate & Mineral Society, 
P.O.Box 818, La Center, WA 98629 

       (360) 518-7829.                        
Rockhounder2019@comcast.net  

 
CIRCULATION: Golden Spike Gem & 
Mineral Society, 875 E 4500 S, S. Og-
den, UT 84403,   
(801) 479-4286, Roxhund@aol.com 
* Clubs need only to send contact info for 
their board members. Contact clubs directly 
to reach out to specific members. 

 

CREDENTIALS: Del & Clara Walker, 
Tualatin Valley Gem Club, 12377 SE 
Davis Loop, Prineville, OR,  97754,   

      (503) 812-6540,              
cwalk12377@gmail.com 

 
CUSTODIAN: 2ND Vice President:  (see 

above) 
 
DIRECTORY:  Janel Lacey, Marcus 
Whitman Gem and Mineral Society, 
43618 SW McKay Dr, Pendleton, OR, 
97801, (541) 215-2839,        
jclawl6461@gmail.com  
* Clubs need only to send contact info for 
their board members. Contact clubs directly 
to reach out to specific members. 

 

 
EDUCATION/ALL AMERICAN CLUB 
AWARD :     OPEN   
 
ENDOWMENT FUND:   
 CHAIRMAN: Vicki Johnson, South-
ern Washington Mineralogical Society, 
1574 Mt. Pleasant Rd., Kelso, WA 
98626 (360) 751-8031, 
vickijrocks@msn.com  
 
 SECRETARY: OPEN 
  
 TREASURER:  Lyle Vogelpohl,  

West Seattle Rock Club, 8810 37th 
Ave. SW, Seattle, WA 98126-3617,      

      (206) 932-3292,                           
lrvogelpohl@comcast.net 

 
 FINANCIAL ADVISOR:  Jim Brain, 

NFMS Club-At-Large, 6410 W Sun-
dance Dr., Spokane, WA  99208,  

      (509) 863-9883,                 
jrbrain233@outlook.com  

 
HISTORIAN: Robert Dalton, Clacka-

mette Mineral and Gem Club, 18485 
SW Pacific DR Unit 92, Tualatin, OR 
97062 (859) 533-0026,                
Robert.dalton1960@gmail.com 

 
JUNIORS CHAIR:  Jennifer Fitch, Hell-

cat Mineral Society, 21148 Old US 
Hwy 93, Florence, MT, 59833 (517) 
281-7461,                         Fitch-
s4god@aol.com  

 
NEWSLETTER  EDITOR:                  

Jessica Himple, (425) 622-3504,                                            
nfmseditor@outlook.com 

NFMS CLUB-AT-LARGE: 1ST Vice 
President (see above) 

 
NOMINATING CHAIRMAN:  
Jennifer Haley 
2490 Spring Mountain Rd. 
St. Helena, CA 94574 
541-660-1832 
ladybuglane@napablogger.com 

NORTHWEST ROCKHOUND  RE-
TREAT (Hancock):  Walter Butler, 
8821 SW Equestrian Place, Crooked 
River Ranch, OR 97760, (503) 702-
5743,  waltercbutler@comcast.net 

PAST PRESIDENTS COUNCIL: Larry 
Hulstrom, Lakeside Gem and Miner-
al Club, 5409 W 26th Ave. 
Kennewick, WA 99338, (509) 308-
8312, rockhound132@charter.net 

PUBLIC LANDS ADVISORY: Susie 
Koppert, Mt. Hood Rock Club, 135 
SE Marsh Rd., Sandy, OR 97055   
susiekopper@mail.com 

RESOLUTIONS:  Audrey Vogelpohl, 
West Seattle Rock Club, 8810 37th 
Ave. SW, Seattle, WA 98126-3617,    

      (206) 932-3292,                           
avogelpohl@comcast.net  

 
RULES AND AWARDS COMMITTEE: 
RULES AND AWARDS CHAIR: :   

Joshua Hulstrom, Lakeside Gem 

and Mineral Club, 5409 W 26th Ave., 

Kennewick, WA 99338, (509) 306-

0385,      

josh_hulstrom@hotmail.com  

 

 JUDGING DIRECTOR : Charise 

Ash, Mount Hood Rock Club, 2331 

N Mist Dr, Vernonia, OR 97064,   

charisemarie@gmail.com 

 

      EXHIBITS REGISTRAR:  Larry Hul-
strom, Lakeside Gem and Mineral 
Club, 5409 W 26th Ave. Kennewick, 
WA 99338, (509) 308-8312, rock-
hound132@charter.net 

SAFETY:  OPEN 
 
SCHOLARSHIP: Mary Lou Northrup, 

1623 Powers Ave, Lewiston, ID 
83501, (208) 743-6944,  
mlandjl@yahoo.com 

 
SHOW COORDINATOR:  Faith Farley, 

Bitterroot Gem and Mineral Society, 
392 Market St S, Corvallis, MT 
59828, (406) 961-3347 

      earthmother169@gmail.com 
 
SLIDE/ VIDEO LIBRARIAN: Ronna 

Watkins, Yakima Rock and Mineral 

Club, PO Box 635, Tieton WA 

98947, (509) 673-0085  

nfmsronna@gmail.com 

 
STAMPS:  Aaron Currier, Willamette 

Agate & Mineral Society, 2182 Broad-
way Ct, Salem, OR, 97304                     
(503) 385-5649,   fos-
sils@curriergraphics.com 

 
 Ed Anderson, Sweet Home Rock & 

Mineral Society, 40182 Hilltop Dr, 
Lebanon, OR, 97355                          
(541) 451-1577,  
ela4rocks@gmail.com 

 
SUPPLIES:  OPEN  
 
WAYS & MEANS:  OPEN 
 
WEBMASTER:  Brad Larson, Owyhee 
Gem and Mineral Society,  6010 W. 
Cruzen St., Boise, ID  83704            
 (208) 465-1920, 
nfms.webmaster@gmail.com 
 

mailto:silvertipminis@msn.com
mailto:silvertipminis@msn.com
mailto:mrmbrhodes0@gmail.com
mailto:cdwalker@q.com
mailto:Fitchs4od@aol.com
mailto:Fitchs4od@aol.com
mailto:ladybuglane@napablogger.com
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NFMS SPECIAL COMMITTEES  
 

FIELD TRIP CHAIRMAN:  Doug True, 
Billings Gem & Mineral Club, 2622 
Broadwater, Billings, MT 59102,  

      (406) 670-0506,                          
dtruefossils12@yahoo.com 

 
ROCKHOUND OF THE YEAR:  Laurie 

Ellis, Hatrockhounds Gem and Mineral 
Society, 57462 Clarks Canyon Rd, 
Heppener, OR 97836, (541) 626-3131, 
nfmsroy@gmail.com 

 
SHOW CHAIR 2023: Mike Filarski, 

Hatrockhounds Gem and Mineral Soci-
ety,  PO Box 502, Irrigon, OR 97844,  
(541) 571-2593,  
stonemorlin1@netscape.net  

 
WEBSITE CONTEST: OPEN 
 

 
AFMS COMMITTEES (NFMS Repre-

sentatives) 
 

AFMS 1st VP - Ronna Watkins 
AFMS Junior Program Chair - Lora 
Hall 
ENDOWMENT FUND - Judi Allison  
PROGRAM COMPETITION - DeLane 
Cox 
SCHOLARSHIP FOUNDATION- Mary 
Lou Northrup  
 

THINGS YOU SHOULD KNOW 
 
The AMERICAN LANDS ACCESS AS-
SOCIATION (ALAA) is a 501(c)(4) or-
ganization.  Its purpose is to promote and 
ensure the right of amateur hobby fossil 
and mineral collecting, recreational pro-
specting and mining, and the use of public 
and private lands for educational and rec-
reational purposes; and to carry the voice 
of all amateur collectors and hobbyists to 
our elected officials, government regula-
tors and public lands managers.  Your an-
nual individual/couple membership fee is 
$25 which helps support their activi-
ties.  Club membership is $50 per 
year.  Send to Treasurer, P.O. Box 54398, 
San Jose, CA 95154.  Make checks paya-
ble to: American Lands Access Assn.  Ap-
plications can be downloaded 
at:  www.amlands.org  on the left side of 
the page.  For more information con-
tact:  Frank Mullaney, 408-266-1791, cell: 
408-691-2655, Rockyfiv@aol.com 
 
 
The AFMS NEWSLETTER is published 
monthly except Jan-Jul-Aug by the Ameri-
can Federation of Mineralogical Societies.  
Each NFMS member society should have 
three people (usually the Pres, Secretary 
and Editor) receiving the AFMS Newslet-
ter.  If they are not, or if anyone else wants 

to subscribe ($5 per year). Contact: Linda 
Jaeger, 3515 E 88th St, Tulsa, OK  74137, 
AFMSeditor@AMFED.org (918) 630-
6498 or (918) 481-0249. Make checks 
payable to “AFMS”.   
  
The NORTHWEST NEWSLETTER is 
the official publication of the Northwest 
Federation of Mineralogical Societies 
(NFMS) and is sent to each club electroni-
cally in PDF form between six to ten times 
per year. It is the responsibility of each 
club to forward the newsletter to the mem-
bership. The newsletters are also posted to 
the Federation website electronically and 
archived there for members to review or 
download.   
 
 
For matters related to this newsletter 
(i.e. content, advertising, etc.) contact 
the editor.  

 
SHOW COORDINATION.  Your Fed-
eration provides a free service for 
NFMS members by listing your show in 
this Newsletter, on the NFMS website, 
two magazines (“Rocks and Minerals” 
and  
“Rock and Gem”) and the on-line calen-
dar from “Lapidary Journal”.  Please 
provide the date and time for the show, 
the club name and show title (if applica-
ble), the location of the show, admission  
price, and most important a contact per-
son with  
address, e-mail address and/or phone (e-
mail is preferred).  Please send your 
show information four to six months in 
advance to the Show Coordination 
Chairperson. If you see an error once 
your show is listed, or if your show is 
not listed, contact the Newsletter Chair 

 
 
SAVE STAMPS PROGRAM.  NFMS 
members are encouraged to use and save 
commemorative stamps. The money gener-
ated from the sale of these used (cancelled) 
stamps is then donated to Junior Fund.   
The collected stamps can be sent to the 
Stamps  Chairperson, brought to the 
NFMS Annual Show or given to your Fed-
eration Director in your club.  

 
ATTENTION CLUB TREASURERS 

 
Where to send your money 

 
To NFMS Treasurer for: 
 1.  Dues (new and renewal) and 
supplies 
 2.  Donations for the general fund 
 3.  Donations to Junior          
Achievement 
 4.  Advertisement in this      
Newsletter 

Send to:  see Treasurer this page. 
 
To NFMS Endowment Fund Treasurer for: 

1. Donations to Endowment Fund 
2. Memorial contributions 
Make check payable to NFMS 

Endowment Fund, send to Endowment 
Fund Treasurer, 8810 37th Ave SW, Seat-
tle, WA  98126-3617 
 
To NFMS Scholarship Chairperson for: 

1.  Donations to AFMS Scholar-
ship Fund 
 2.  Memorial contributions to 
AFMS Scholarship 
Make check payable to AFMS Scholarship 
Fund. 
Send to:  Mary Lou Northrup (see Scholar-
ship this page). 
 
To AFMS Endowment Fund  for: 

1.  Donations to AFMS Endow-
ment 
 2.  Memorials 
Send to: See AFMS Newsletter 
   
To ALAA Treasurer for: 

Memberships, new and renewals 
Donations  
Make check payable to ALAA 

( American Lands Access 
Assn) Treasurer, P.O. Box 
54398, San Jose, CA 95154 

 
NFMS WEB SITE:  www.amfed.org/nfms 

or   

http://northwestfederation.org/ 

 
 

*Due to changing to an elec-

tronic newsletter, clubs are 

no longer required to send 

contact information 

throughout the year for 

members who are added or 

removed from their roster. 

Directory will now only re-

quire the contact infor-

mation for the board mem-

bers of each club. If you 

would like to contact a spe-

cific person in another club, 

please contact their club. 

http://www.amlands.org

